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Overview

The three Baltic States (Estonia, Latvia and Lithuania)
are among the smallest countries in Europe, but the
shoreline length is rernarkable - approximately 4,500
km. Moreover, due to their geographical location
between major geological structures, the Fenno-
scandianShield and East European Platform, they are
rich in different shore types and valuable coastal
ecosystems. All shores have been significantly influ-
enced by changing sea levels as aresult of different
Baltic Sea levels during the last 10,000 years.
Postglacial isostatic rebound since the Ancylus Lake
period has resulted in up to 75 m of land uplift on
the northern coast. The zero isobase of this Iand uplifi
runsSW-NE through Riga in Latvia and as aresult,
beaches formed north of that line are frequently
backed by series of beach ridges and dunes often
reaching tens of kilometres inland.

The composition of most Lithuanian and Latvian
coastal sediments range from pebbles to silt. The
variability is mostly in glacial till and the silt shores
increase northwards towards Estonia. In addition to
till shores along the whole of the Estonian coast,
many limestone eliffs can be found on its northern
coastand at Saaremaa Island.

The Latvian and Lithuanian Baltic Sea (exposed to
theBaltic Sea proper) coast has been straightened by
prolonged marine erosion and accurnulation and
favoured by the non-existent Ian d uplift. The Gulf

of Riga Latvian coast is generally straight but ineludes
sorne gently sloping forelands, separated by shallow
4-6 kmlong bays. In contrast over two-thirds of the
Estonian coast is crenulated in outline, with capes and
bays bei ng either hard bedrock or unconsolidated
Quaternary deposits, notably glacial drift with the
eliffed north-eastern coast being straightened by
erosion. The north-westem shore in Hiiumaa Island,
and also the Gulf of Livonia, has been straightened
bya combination of erosion and deposition whereas
the beach-fringed Narva Bay has a smooth outline
as aresult of sediment accumulation.

Prevailing winds, and therefore most waves on the
easterri coast of the Baltic Sea, approach from the
south-west, which is reflected in sediment transport
patterns from south to north (except the westerri
coast of Cape Kolka). Those patterns are elearly
visible from ancient coastal formations which can be
found along the Baltic States coast. The longshore
sediment drift is also known as the Easterri Baltic
Longshore Sediment Flow and has existed since the
late-Littorina period.

Coastal erosion, a global phenomenon, is also
currently one of the most important problerns of the
Latvian and Lithuanian coast, but a much srnaller
problem in Estonia due to the continuous land uplift
and diverse geological structure. The fact that all three
countries were considered as a border zone for the
old Soviet Union, decreased the importance of ero-
sion to human activities, as for about 50 years it was
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